College of Biological Sciences

Meeting of the Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

September 27, 2004

Present:  
Stu Goldstein (Chair), Pete Snustad, Robin Wright, Leslie Schiff, Jean Underwood, Jane Phillips, Frank Barnwell, Janet Schottel, Martha Flanders, Anna Mosser, Jean Marie Lindquist

Stu Goldstein welcomed the committee members and introductions were made around the table.

1.  Approval of minutes of the May 3, 2004 meeting.


Minutes from the last meeting were reviewed and approved by the committee. 

2.  Schedule for 04-05 EPC meetings.

A discussion took place regarding changing EPC meetings from 90-minute meetings every other week to a two-hour meeting once a month.  Concern was expressed that meeting once a month might not allow enough time for course approvals.  The committee expressed a need for a standardized CBS course approval form to be available on the website.  Robin Wright volunteered to work on a draft form and e-mail it to committee members by Saturday for their approval. 

It was suggested that an e-mail be sent to faculty regarding the new guidelines and deadlines for course approval a week before each deadline.

The Committee approved holding 2-hour meetings once a month, on a trial basis, through the month of December.  The next three meetings will take place on Mondays, 10/11, 11/15 and 12/13, from 11-1 pm.

3.  Old Business


a.  Contracts for Completion of Incomplete Work

Janet Schottel and Jean Underwood passed out copies of the Agreement for Completion of Incomplete Work (draft) document for committee members to review.  A discussion took place and several changes were suggested and agreed upon by the committee.  Janet and Jean will incorporate these changes into the document and also write text for posting the document to the website.   Committee members will be e-mailed the text and revised document prior to the next EPC meeting.


b.  Balance of Courses offered during fall and spring semesters

The committee discussed the problem of offering a balanced amount of courses during fall and spring semester.  After much discussion, Jean Underwood offered to create a spreadsheet of programs (course plan for each 4-year program) tracking when courses are being offered, with the hope of determining where trouble areas exist.  

c.  Mission Statement for EPC – draft by Jane Phillips

A draft of the CBS EPC Mission Statement was reviewed by the committee.  A discussion took place, after which it was decided the committee members should be thinking about the past year and what topics they should be looking at more closely.   These topics (issues appropriate for the EPC) should be sent to Jane who will compile and present a list of “Issues Appropriate for the EPC” at the next meeting. 

Also, the committee agreed the work of the EPC will be chronicled in written form (minutes) by the secretary of the committee and reviewed by two committee members (Stu Goldstein and Jane Phillips) and then forwarded to committee members. 

d.  Uniform Grading Policy -- % of A’s in some CBS Courses

Robin Wright received a memo from Craig Swan, requesting a formal response regarding the percentage of A’s given out in a few of CBS courses.  After a lengthy discussion, the consensus of the committee was that the majority of CBS courses show that CBS supports rigorous grading standards and that the few courses forwarded to be looked at have justifiably high grades and do not indicate a problem in CBS.  Robin Wright will forward a formal response to Dr. Swan. 


3. New Business – Criteria for 4xxx and 5xxx courses


A discussion took place as to whether there is a problem in criteria for 4xxx and 5xxx courses.  Essentially, the question is whether 4xxx and 5xxx courses were taught at sufficiently high levels and that the distinction between them was being maintained.  The consensus of the committee was that there are no serious issues in CBS.  4xxx and 5xxx courses in CBS have appropriately strong prerequisites and the course number is chosen based on the predominant student group the course is expected to serve. 

4.  Announcements

Robin Wright passed out handouts related to status of CBS Undergraduate in CBS (Fall 2004), CBS Undergrad Enrollment, Source of Undergrads, Distribution of Student Credit Hours, Admissions, and Undergraduate Related Initiatives.  A discussion took place regarding whether or not CBS needed an enrollment policy regarding internal transfer students (raising the grade point average requisite for these students).  The committee agreed that this should be placed on the agenda for the next meeting under ‘New Business’.

Meeting adjourned at 1:00 pm.  

Next meeting:  Monday, October 11, 2004, 11:00-1:00 p.m., location to be determined.

Respectfully submitted by Jean Marie Lindquist
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